
 
 

QUESTION NO. 3 – CLOSURE OF HARWOOD TERRACE  

 

From: Nicola Dryden, Resident 

To: Councillor Wesley Harcourt, Cabinet Member for the Environment 

 

 

 

Question 
 
“As per a freedom of information request, PCNs at the Bagleys Lane/New Kings 

Road yellow box junction have increased a whopping 83% in the four weeks prior 

and post the Harwood Terrace closure yielding an additional £213,760 for the 

Council. Why has the Council not liaised with TfL to adjust the lighting sequence at 

the “money box” junction given the thousands of vehicles displaced by the unilateral 

closure of Harwood Terrace?” 


